Just so you'll know...

Willow Canyon First Ward

June 1995

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

June 1 Jordan District High School Graduations

June 3 Stake Baptisms

June 3 Ward Clean-up Project 9:00 - 10:30 am

June 7 YW/YM Activity

June 9 Granite District High School Graduations

June 10 Stake Conference Adult Session 7 pm

June 11 Missionary Class 7 am

June 11 Priesthood Leadership Meeting 7:30-9am

June 11 Stake Conference 1pm

June 13 Relief Society Homemaking 7 pm

June 14 YW/YM Activity

June 18 Missionary Class 7 am

June 18 Ward Council 9:30 am

June 19 Jordan River Temple Closed (through July 4)

June 21 YW/YM Activity

June 23 Stake Youth Conference

June 23 Temple Night 6 pm

June 25 Missionary Class 7 am

June 28 YW/YM Activity

WARD CHOIR

The choir practices every Sunday afternoon, except for Fast Sundays, at 3:30 p.m. in the Chapel. Even though this week is Fast Sunday, they will be practicing because our choir has been asked to sing for Stake Conference on June 11th at the 1:00 p.m. session.

DON'T FORGET OUR FRIENDS

Remember LaMont and Diane Felt and their family in Richfield. Their new address and phone is:

670 South 800 West Richfield, Utah 84701 801-896-2064

Diane says they'll all miss us and feel free to stop by anytime.

We must know Christ better than we know him; we must remember him more often than we remember him; and we must serve him more valiantly than we serve him.

President Howard W. Hunter

The summer schedule for **Legacy** has begun and continues through September 4th. Show times will be at 9:30 a.m., 10:45 a.m., 12 noon, 1:15 p.m., 2:45 p.m., 4 p.m., 5:15 p.m 6:30 p.m., 7:45 p.m., and 9 p.m. For advance and same-day ticket reservations call **240-4383**.

Bishopric's Message

No commandment is too small to obey. When we consider the tremendous consequences that come from little things, it appears there are no little things. Naaman, an important man in his country, learned this lesson well when he was stricken with a dreadful disease. Traveling from Syria to Israel to have the the prophet Elisha heal him, he found that Elisha had not come to greet him in person, but instead sent his servant. Naaman became even more offended when he received Elisha's message: wash seven times in the river Jordan. "Are

not rivers of Damascus better than all the waters of Israel?" he questioned angrily. His servant asked him, "If the prophet had bid thee do some great thing, wouldest thou not have done it?" Naaman was wise enough to be obedient to the prophet of God, even if it seemed a trivial matter. He washed in the Jordan and was healed. (See 2 Kings 5:1-14)

Obedience to all of God's commandments, whether they appear to be great or small, brings happiness. May we so live to be worthy of God's blessings.

RELIEF SOCIETY

For Homemaking Meeting this month, on Tuesday the 13th, we will have John Davis' mother, Maxine, who will be talking to us about her mission in Nauvoo, as well as showing us slides of the area. Come join us for a fun evening. A light dinner will be served. Sorry, n o nursery will be provided.

YOUTH ACTIVITIES

Stake Youth Conference will be on June 23rd through 25th. The Scouts and Beehives are invited to attend the Friday night activity. Be sure to participate for a worthwhile and memorable time.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THESE WARD MEMBERS:

We've had several of our ward members graduate from High School this year: Daniel Worley-Baker, Carrie Cook, Kamy Hanson, Daniel Murri, Katherine Schildmeyer, Chuck Sullivan, and Stuart Thompson.

Julie Hanson and Bret Baldwin will be married on June 17.

Jared Sullivan and Karen Deem will be married on July 1.

Jessica Jenkins and Kyle Swensen will be married on September 21.

Paige Carrera recently graduated from Phillips Jr. College in the field of Medical Records Transcription.

There were five out of twenty finalists who participated in a Willow Canyon School/Deseret News sponsored Spelling Bee who were from our ward. They are: Suzanne Morris, Jacob Lloyd, Samantha Milne, Mark Fairclough, and Katie Cash. These people were finalists into the preliminary round, which then ended with Samantha Milne taking 1st place and Jacob Lloyd taking 3rd place. Good job!

MANY THANKS TO THOSE WONDERFUL WARD MEMBERS WHO SPENT THEIR SATURDAY MORNING DOING SUCH A GREAT JOB OF CLEANING THE GROUNDS AROUND THE CHURCH AND SCHOOL! WE APPRECIATE IT!

MISSIONARY ADDRESSES

Elder Blake W. Allen P.O. Box 380 Baguio City Benguet, Phillippines 2600

Elder Richard Clegg c/o Pres. Gary Dee Kennedy Caixa Postal 46031 04046-970 Sao Paulo SP Brazil

Elder Gregor Dzierzon Pilatusstr. 11 CH - 8032 Zurich Switzerland

Elder Brian Frederickson MYC Mailbox #124 BRA-SAL 0306 2005 North 900 East Provo, Utah 84604-1793 Elder Brett H. Johnson

1506 Washington Street Beaufort, South Carolina 29902

Elder Kasey Kershaw 600 Wilbur Avenue #2023 Antioch, California 94509

Elder Todd Lesher 119 F Ivey Road Graham, North Carolina 27253

Elder Craig Woll Argentina Neuquen Mission c/o Pouch 50 East North Temple Salt Lake City, Utah 84150

Elder Matthew Glenn Woll Argentina Mendoza Mission c/o Pouch 50 East North Temple Salt Lake City, Utah 84150

Write to our missionaries, they'd love to hear from you!